

MAR 1 2017

Jose Magaña-Salgado Managing Policy Attorney Immigration Legal Resource Center 1663 Mission Street, Suite 602 San Francisco, CA 94103

Dear Mr. Magaña-Salgado:

Thank you for your January 25, 2017 letter regarding your request to not end the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA). The Secretary has asked that I respond on his behalf.

Your comments will be taken into account as the new Administration determines whether to make any changes to the DACA policy going forward. At this time, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) is continuing to process initial and renewal DACA requests in accordance with the 2012 DACA guidelines. Please check the USCIS website at www.uscis.gov/daca for any updates to the DACA process.

Sincerely,

Lori Scialabba Acting Director

Loui Scialabba